ManQ

LOS ANGELES INSTITUTE FOR PSYCHOANALYSIS

EDUCATION COMMITTEE MEETING

Time: Thursday, June 3, 1965, 7:30 P.M.

Place: 344 N. Bedford Drive, Beverly Hills

The minutes of the Education Committee meeting of May 6, 1965
were approved with the following corrections submitted by Dr.
Van der Heide:

Item 2 - Dean of the Training School

"Dr. Leo Rangell was nominated for Dean of the Training School
by Dr. Van der Heide." (In the meantime, Dr. Rangell has
declined the nomination.)

Item 3(c) last sentence - Training Analysts:

"Dr. Van der Heide stated that the main content of the letter
was a frank and unanimous expression of opinion of the Joint
Committee at its last meeting 5/4/65, and that he was unfamiliar
with the content of paragraph 4 of Dr. Walsh's letter.®
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LOS ANGELES INSTITUTE FOR PSYCHOANALYSIS

EDUCATION COMMITTEE MEETING

Time: Thursday, May 6, 1965, 7:30 P.M.

Place: 344 N. Bedford Drive, Beverly Hills

Minutes of the Meeting

The meeting was called to order by Dr. Lihn, Acting Chairman, at 7:40 P.M.
All members of the Education Committee were present except Drs. Lewy, Rangell
Jokl, Kupper, Fielding and Mrs. Deri. Dr. Van Dam represented the

Committee on Child Analysis.

1. The minutes of the meeting of April 1, 1965 were approved with the
following correction:

Item VII: “Dr. Ekstein strongly opposed the postponement of the
Education Committee/Faculty Meeting. He urged that the Education
Committee not give up the initiative of leadership, of recommending
and developing new programs and activities NOW. He felt that waiting
for suggestions from the Joint Committee would paralyze our committee
as well as the Training School and would also not be in accord with
the wishes and expectations of our colleagues on the Joint Committee.?®

2. Dean of the Training School:

(a) Dr. Vatz proposed that at the next Education Committee
meeting, all members vote by ballot for the Dean. The person receiv-
ing the majority vote would be elected. Dr. Greenson said that the
selection of a Dean is a very serious matter and should be done
carefully in terms of overall welfare of the Education Committee and
the Training School. There has been such conflict in the last year
that we should think seriously about the welfare of the Education
Committee;the person we choose by vote should be one who is relatively
acceptable to the majority of the people and one we can work with.

Dr. Friedman reminded the Education Committee that the term of office

is one year -- the unexpired portion of his term of office, 1965-1966.
Dr. Ekstein agreed with Dr. Greenson and said we need someone who is

a rallying force. Dr. Van der Heide believes that under present circum-
stances working with and getting nominations by the Nominating Commitee
will not work. It was suggested that nominations could be made this
meeting for vote in June. Nominations from the floor may be made at the
June meeting.

Motion: Dr. Vatz nominated Dr. Henry Lihn for Dean of the
Training School. S/Dr. Brunswick, M/C.
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Education Committee
May 6, 1965
Page 2

Training Analysts:

(a) Since a misunderstanding apparently exists concerning
Education Committee members over age 70, the vote on reappointment
of Dr. Ekstein as Training Analyst was postponed until June.

(b) A letter from Dr. Leavitt, Secretary of the Institute,
concerning an amendment to the By-Laws, was read: The Chairman was
instructed 'to write letters to Drs. Jokl, Lewy and’Mrs. Deri to
notify and clarify that this amendment does not apply to them until
their present term expires, unless they wish to resign.

(¢) 1In regard to the retirement policies under discussion, Dr.
Van der Heide brought up a letter from Dr. Walsh, secretary for the
Joint Committee on Mutual Problems, concerning the efforts made by
the Board of Trustees in inaugurating a retirement procedure for
training analysts. Dr. Van der Heide said this letter was a frank
expression of the Joint Committee, but Dr. Vatz had received apology
from Dr. Leavitt, Chairman of the Joint Committee, just prior to
the Education Committee meeting, for the content of the letter.

Vote on the proposed retirement procedures for training analysts
was postponed until the June meeting.

Admissions Committee:
(a) Dr. Richard Coopersmith withdrew his application for
training before interviews.

(b) Dr. Charles Smith was not accepted for psychoanalytic
training.

(¢c) Dr. John Phelan was not accepted for psychoanalytic
training.

(d) Dr. Ron Blanchette was accepted for psychoanalytic training.
(e) Dr. Jack Edelstein was accepted for psychoanalytic training.

Candidates:

(a) On basis of the training records received from the
Philadelphia Association for Psychoanalysis, it was decided that
when Dr. James Rosenblum has resumed analysis with a training analyst,
a decision will be made whether he would start seminars in the Fall
Trimester. He will probably be given credit for one year of seminars
and will be eligible to take Colloquium I.

(b) Dr. Frederick Hoedemaker will be able to start seminars in
the Fall Trimester if he has returned from military service in time.

(¢) Dr. Carolyn Hays® request to take an unsupervised case
was approved.
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(d) Dr. Paul Purchard’s request for a 3rd case under super-
vision was approved.

(e) Dr. Edwin Kleinman's request for a 3rd case under
supervision was approved.

(f) Dr. Leon Wallace's request for a 2nd case under supervision
was approved.

(g) Dr. King Mendelsohn's request for a 2nd case under super-
vision was approved.

(h) On basis of his previous difficulties with clinical work,
it was decided to postpone decision about Dr. Jacque Brien's request
for a 3rd case under supervision. He may reapply after the summer
recess.

(1) Dr. Thomas Mintz's request for a 3rd case under supervision
was approved.

(j) Dr. Frederick Kurth®s request to begin a case without
supervision was approved.

(k) Dr. Elliott Foxman's request for Colloquium II was
approved. His examiners will be Drs. Ekstein and Friedman.

(1) Dr. Jose Amador and Dr. David Abrahams were approved to
take Colloquium II. Examiners will be designated at a later time.

Curriculum Committee:

(a) Dr. Evans read the tentative assignment of courses for
the academic year 1965-1966. The schedule will be distributed as
soon as it is completed.

(b) The Committee on Child Analysis will make recommendations
for courses in the Special Training in Child Analysis.

Faculty Committee:

(a) Dr. Ekstein invited members of the Education Committee to
attend the Faculty meeting on May 13, 1965.

Committee on Child Analysis:

(a) Dr. Van Dam reported on the establishment of the American
Association of Child Analysts which gives a scientific home for
people trained in the various institutes and at Hampstead Clinic, etc.
This association is independent of the American Psychoanalytic
Association.



PEacB




Education Committee
May 6, 1965
Page 4

(b) The Committee on Child Analysis was advised by the Board
on Professional Standards to work out training standards for child
analysts which are in accordance with the training standards of the
American as a prerequisite for recognition of child analysis training
by the American. :

(¢) Dr. Ekstein suggested this issue be submitted to the Joint
Committee for consideration so that they could come up with organi-
zational solutions for the Hampstead members we have here.

American Psychoanalytic Association - Board on Professional Standards:

(a) Dr. Friedman reported the highlights of the Annual Meeting
of the Board on Professional Standards, which are connected with
training and membership in the American. These included three major
items -- reevaluation of minimal standards, question of the three-
year psychiatric residency, and the possible establishment of a new
category of membership for those candidates who do not wish to do
psychoanalysis after graduation.

The meeting awas adjourned at 10:40 P.M.

Henry Lihn, M.D.
Assistant Dean of the
Training School
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